
 

 

Most Recent Commander’s Message 
 
Our new patio is open and a fence has been constructed by members of 
the Post.  Member who use the patio are responsible for cleaning up 
after themselves.  Smoking is permitted and it is our hope that cigarette 
butts and ashes are not left on the patio.  Thank you for your assistance.  
I would also like to thank Jo Ann Kerr for donating her propane fire pit for 
the patio. 
 
Our participation in the Independence Day parade was a great success.  It 
would not have been possible if not for the generosity of Mark Linton for 
the use of his trailer and for towing it.   I need to also thank Dick Poczik 
and Mark for helping to build and install a canopy to the trailer.  The 
shade from it made the ride comfortable for those that rode on the float.   
I would also like to thank the members of the VFW Auxiliary, VFW, 
American Legion and Mary Jo Linton that helped decorate the float, ride 
on it, and pass out American flags and candy.  Leading the float was our 
joint VFW and American Legion Honor Guard.  Again, thanks to all those 
that helped make our participation in the parade such a wonderful 
success. 
 
I’m happy to inform our membership that we recently received a check 
from our insurance company for the repairs of our shelter house.  We 
now need to work with a contractor to determine when the repairs can 
begin.   Thanks to Gary Sams for spearheading the bids process.   
 
 
Thank you for your support 
Richard Leister 


